OLA Legislative Committee

Monday, May 14, 2012
10:00-12:00
State Library Room 202, Salem

Present:  Abigail Elder, Emily Ford, BJ Toewe, Nan Heim, Diedre Conkling, Janet Webster, Kate Gronemyer, Rachel Bridgewater, Ruth Murray, Martha Renick, Sarah Charlton, Buzzy Nielsen, Amy Goodall, Michele Burke, Kathryn Cowin, Carol DInges
1. Introductions
2. Review of Action Items from February

a. Ready to Read PR – MaryKay will send the clippings to Janet and Nan to send to OLA so they can share with their legislators.  BJ (?) will encourage children’s librarians to thank their legislators. - Done
b. Janet will coordinate with Emily and Abigail on the OLA program. – The program was well received even though we had breakouts.  People shared ideas and issues.  There appeared to be interest in more sessions focused on practical ways to advocate.
c. Janet will write an article for the Hotline about what we do on school libraries that makes the merge make sense. – Merger passed. 
d. Kate will post a message on CapWiz encouraging people to thank their legislators and emphasize the importance of the Ready to Read Program.  Nan will draft it.

e. MaryKay will give Janet the latest Ready to Read budget numbers. – Done and the brief was updated.
f. MaryKay will send us the Task Force report. - Done
g. Janet will check with Molly Raphael and Stephanie about ALA Legislative Day. – Molly joined us for three of the visits.  ACRL decided not to send a representative this year given the budget and potential issues. 
3. State Librarian’s Report (Janet will do this In MaryKay’s absence.)
There will be a budget reduction, but MaryKay will know by May 23.  Managers are under scrutiny and the State Library has two open managerial positions open.  She has drafted the Information Literacy Month proclamation and will send that to the Governor in the next few weeks.
4. Lobbyists’ Report
Nan and Amy reported that there is a general buzz in the Capitol that there may be too many libraries and that perhaps libraries are obsolete.  We need to more active in telling our story.  Nan has been pursuing whether another sub-committee would review the State Library budget.  Senator Devlin said that it will stay in General Government.

5. Focus on Getting Legislators into Oregon’s Libraries using Summer Reading and October Literacy Month
We need to get current and future legislators into libraries.  
BJ gave her tips:

· Use an established event (e.g. story time) so there’s an audience.

· Invite them by email to the Salem office, the campaign office and follow-up on the phone.

· Take photos and send to local media.

She also suggested getting children involved by writing thank-yous.

Michele suggested that we should also target the Education Investment Board.  The CIO for this board has not been appointed, but would be a good person to meet with.  The message for this audience is that libraries support up the whole educational infrastructure.

We agreed that an issue brief on information literacy would be useful.  This is a talking piece to use with legislators.

We also agreed to target public library directors with a message to get legislators into libraries during the summer to read to children.  Nan will work on this with feedback from BJ and Janet.  Diedre will help with getting it out to directors.

6. Update on school libraries
Ruth gave an update on Beaverton School District.  While there has been good support for the school librarians, the school board is not listening.  We suggested an op-ed written by Ruth and Abigail as well as letters to the editor.

7. Update on County law libraries
Kathryn reported on her participation on the sub-committee on government efficiency.  The work down by the State and Law Libraries and Archives is being seen as a model for how to move forward.  She is asking the group for how to implement the 12 recommendations.  It’s good for libraries to be leading.

The county law libraries need to complete the basic survey this summer so data can be collected.  The first report on services will be due next winter/spring.   At this point, the survey is too long with lots of ideas in it. Kathryn will work to focus it and make it efficient tool.

We are very concerned about he future of equitable access to legal information across the state.  In addition to the needs survey, Kathryn would like assistance in putting together a group to compile different options. OLA’s involvement would assist in keeping the group focused and may result in legislative that is supported by the entire library community.  We cannot go into the session with multiple voices as to what the future looks like for county law libraries.  Possibilities to explore are a statewide license for legal information, an L-Net for legal chat reference, shared space in accessible public and academic libraries.  Nan and Amy will contact Kate Brown and Nancy Nathanson about a working group with Kathryn as the lead.
8. Review of Action Items
a. Nan will find out if the CIO for the Investment Board has been appointed.  Then, MaryKay, Nan and I will schedule a meeting with the person to discuss the important of libraries in the educational continuum.

b. Nan and Amy will draft a message for public library directors.

c. Diedre will distribute the message via email.  We’ll also post it to the Hotline.

d. Michele will draft an issue brief on information literacy.

e. Ruth will work with Abigail on an op-ed about the value of school libraries.  We might want to do one in October on information literacy.

f. Kathryn will share the draft county law libraries survey when ready.
g. Nan and Amy will contact Kate Brown and Nancy Nathanson about a law libraries working group with Kathryn as the lead.
Next Meetings:

July 9, 2012
Whereas:
Information literacy provides the tools and skills to find, evaluate, and use credible information from all sources in our constantly evolving world; and

Whereas:
The ability to search, find, decipher, and analyze different forms of information is a key component in effective decision-making across various financial, medical, educational, and industrial fields; and

Whereas:
Individuals who are comfortable working with the informational resources available in the digital world are able to seek highly skilled jobs and compete at high levels in the global economy; and 

Whereas:
Information literacy is a crucial part of education and, if taught as early as kindergarten, will expose students to analytic and research practices that will better prepare them for changing technologies; and

Whereas:
The Oregon State Library, the Oregon Library Association, and other information literacy organizations provide a wide variety of information literacy tools and services; and

Whereas:
Through public awareness, the State of Oregon seeks to remind citizens, employers, government agencies, and institutions of the importance of information literacy for economic prosperity, social cohesion, educational opportunity, and an enhanced quality of life.

 Now, 

Therefore: 
I, John A. Kitzhaber, M.D., Governor of the State of Oregon, hereby proclaim October 2012 to be




Information Literacy Month

in Oregon and encourage all Oregonians to join in this observance.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I hereunto set my hand and cause the Great Seal of the State of Oregon to be affixed.  Done at the Capital in the City of Salem in the State of Oregon on this day, DATE.
